
 

 

 

 

Attention to:  
Mr Julien GRONDIN (d.o.b.: 18/02/1993, FRA); and 
Mr Hugo RABEUX (d.o.b: 17/08/1989, FRA) 
 
Budapest, 27 February 2020 
 
 
Subject: Disciplinary warning for manipulating the game 
 
Dear Sirs,  
 
Integrity of official FITEQ competitions is of paramount importance for the sport of teqball. 

FITEQ members are fully bound by this principle under the current FITEQ Statutes. 

As officially reported to FITEQ, behavior by your side violating the above sporting integrity principle 

by throwing the game took place during the group stage of the Xiamen Teqball Challenger Cup held 

on January 11, 2020, at Xiamen, China.  

As teqball is uniquely a gender free sport and given that there is not a minimum age participation 

requirement at FITEQ competitions, FITEQ pays close attention on the principle of fair play and the 

sporting integrity of both the players and the competition. Any behavior that endangers the above 

principles is unacceptable and may lead to disciplinary proceedings. 

In light of the above, FITEQ hereby issues this official disciplinary warning. Kindly desist from 

committing similar violation in the future while participating into FITEQ competitions. 

This case may serve as an aggravating circumstance during any subsequent disciplinary proceeding 
commenced in the future. 

 
Thank you in advance for taking due note of the above. 

Sincerely yours, 
Fédération Internationale de Teqball 

 

Viktor Dénes Huszár 
Chairman 

 
CC.:  
AFTEQ – Association Française de Teqball 
Jawad El Hajri 
1 allée des ponts, 92130 Issy-les-Moulineaux, France  

Teqball Mulhouse Club 
16 rue du Moulin 
Morschwiller-Le-Bas, Alsace, France 68790 

 


